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Dear Bishop Szabó,

Blessings and peace to you, the Hungarian Reformed Church and its Danube 
District!

I heard the sad news that a big fire broke out in the dormitory of the Faculty of 
Theology of Károli Gáspár University of the Reformed Church in Hungary on 
January 23rd, 201.

On behalf of the Gyeongbuk Synod of PROK, I would like to offer my greetings of 
comfort.

Pastors, professors, and students of the Faculty of Theology have gone through a 
hard time, suffered in the cold weather outside the dormitory, many lost their 
belongings, and unfortunately, one man with a family of four children died in the 
fire. Brothers and sisters of the Gyeongbuk Synod pray that your wounds will be 
healed in a short time.

"For though he wounds, he also bandages." (Job 5:18)

Like the Word that has been given to us through Job, God will bandage and heal 
your wounds.

We also pray together for your recovery. And I will try to find a way to help you.

I pray that the Lord's love and grace will always be with the Danube District and 
the Faculty of Theology of Károli Gáspár University of the Reformed Church in 
Hungary.

Blessings,

                             한국기독교장로회 경북노회 노회장 황현석

                           President of the Gyeongbuk Synod of PROK


